Commander United States Coast Guard Northwest District 915 2<sup>nd</sup> Ave Seattle, WA 98174 Staff Symbol: dp Phone: (206) 220-7220

July 15, 2025

State of Washington Dept of Ecology 300 Desmond Dr. SE Lacey, WA 98503

Board of Pilotage Commissioners 2901 Third Avenue, Suite 500 Seattle, WA 98121

Dear State of Washington Department of Ecology and Board of Pilotage Commissioners:

The U.S. Coast Guard greatly appreciates the cooperative relationship it shares with the State of Washington Department of Ecology and Board of Pilotage Commissioners. Through these productive relationships, we have worked together to protect Puget Sound and its marine life from various threats, to include oil pollution. Puget Sound is a critical body of water to both the citizens of Washington and the people who use it for navigation purposes. The U.S. Coast Guard supports the State of Washington's forward-leaning stance regarding environmental safety and protection, to include its desire to mitigate oil spill risks in Puget Sound. Through our respective regulatory authorities, we have protected the pristine nature of Puget Sound and established effective rules to mitigate oil spill risks in its waters.

This letter is to inform and hopefully open a productive dialogue to discuss RCW 88.16.190 and 88.16.260 and the findings in the Summary of Tug Escort Analysis Results released to the Coast Guard and the public in September 2023 [hereinafter, "Summary"]. The U.S. Coast Guard appreciates the work and research done to create the 196-page report and would like to discuss those findings. The primary concern is that the study model shows, under simulated circumstances, the overall reduction in oil spill incidents is negligible while significantly increasing vessel traffic in Puget Sound and adjacent waters.

The Coast Guard has regulatory authority over the navigable waterways of Puget Sound and adjacent waters under 33 CFR § 165.1303, to include the power to regulate tug escort requirements for tank vessels. We respect the State of Washington's desire to protect waterways from oil spills, but the Coast Guard does not find the Summary supports expanding current tug escort requirements in Puget Sound. Instead, it suggests more collisions and spills could result due to increased vessel traffic and risks to safety of navigation in congested waterways. If the State intends to proceed with expanding current tug escort requirements as proposed, the Coast Guard is prepared to submit public comments documenting our concerns while emphasizing our support to preserving the pristine Pacific Northwest waters.

The Coast Guard values its relationship with the State of Washington in executing our shared goals to protect Washington's waters from environmental damage. We look forward to continued cooperation on this matter. Should you have questions or wish to discuss this further, please feel free to me at (206) 747-8104 or <a href="mailto:Darwin.A.Jensen@uscg.mil">Darwin.A.Jensen@uscg.mil</a>.

Sincerely,

D. A. JENSEN

Captain, U.S. Coast Guard

Chief of Prevention, Coast Guard Northwest District